
École Coquitlam River Elementary 
4250 Shaughnessy Street, Port Coquitlam, B.C. V3E 3E5 

Telephone: (604)942-0241 
Email: CoquitlamRiver@sd43.bc.ca  Web: www.sd43.bc.ca/school/coquitlamriver 

Follow us on Instagram: @CoquitlamRiver 
                        Principal: Mr. D. Mushens 

 
 

 

February 6, 2025 
 
Thursday, February 6th  PAC meeting – 7:00 pm in the library 
Friday, February 7th  TCBY Frozen Yogurt Treat Day 
    PAC Movie Night (see flyer below) 
Monday, February 17  BC Family Day Holiday – School Closed 
Please regularly check the school website for calendar and event updates. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/coquitlamriver


 

Registration for Kindergarten 2025-2026 now open 
Registration for English Kindergarten takes places Februarya 4th to 7th. Information and registration 
documents are available to download on the school district website’s registration page: 
 

https://www.sd43.bc.ca/Schools/Registration/Pages/default.aspx#/= 
 
If your child was born in 2020, they are eligible to register for Kindergarten for the 2025-2026 school year. 
If you know of a neighbour or friend in our catchment with a five or soon-to-be-five year-old, please nudge 
them along to register. We are now reporting our initial registration estimates to Victoria so we can begin 
planning for next year.  
 
February PAC Meeting – tonight, Thursday, February 6, 2025 
Tonight is the February PAC meeting in the library at 7:00 pm. All are welcome. If you’d like to join from the 
comfort of your own home, the PAC ZOOM meeting information is below: 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/75065698878?pwd=wHbaFY3PNZahmbkgJe7qzQYP8AqePs.1 
  
Meeting ID: 750 6569 8878 
Passcode: 400632 
 
Support the Grade 5’s Fundraiser – Order Sushi on Wednesday, February 12th! 
The Grade 5's are raising funds for their end-of-year activities, and we 
need everyone's help! 
 
We’ve partnered with Sushi Fu in Port Coquitlam to organize a 
delicious fundraiser on WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 12th. Here’s how you 
can participate: 
 

• Available for Dine-in or Pick up only 
• For Pick up: Order by Phone or Online through Sushi-Fu.ca. 
• Mention that you're supporting Coquitlam River 

Elementary when ordering. 
• If ordering for pick up online, be sure to write “Order from Coquitlam River Elementary 

Fundraising Event” in the Special Requests box at checkout. 
 
A portion of all sales that day will be donated to support our Grade 5 students. 
Thank you for helping make their year extra special—and enjoy your sushi! ����������  
The CRE Grade 5 Parent Planning Committee  
 
Summer Learning Registration Comes Early This Year! 
It may sound crazy to be thinking about Summer Learning while the weather forecast is calling for our first 
potential snowfall (more about that later) but this is a heads up that registration for SD43’s Summer Learning 
programs will take place earlier this year…March 4th for elementary programs. See the Summer Learning poster 
below or visit www.sd43SummerLearning.ca for more information. 
 
Spring Break at James Park 
Thinking ahead to Spring Break might seem a little easier to grasp, so if you’re looking for something fun for the 
kids, registration for spring break camps at James Park Elementary is now open. Visit 
https://www.karelo.com/register.php?BID=610&BT=10&Ev=22301 to register and see the information below.  
 
 

https://www.sd43.bc.ca/Schools/Registration/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/Schools/Registration/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/75065698878?pwd=wHbaFY3PNZahmbkgJe7qzQYP8AqePs.1
https://sushi-fu.ca/
http://www.sd43summerlearning.ca/
https://www.karelo.com/register.php?BID=610&BT=10&Ev=22301


 

Spring Break at Central 
And speaking of Spring Break, Moresports offers programming for spring break at Central Elementary. 
Moresports BC Spring Break Camp with SD43 
Monday March 17 - Friday March 21, 2025 
Cost: $255.00  (lunch and snacks included) 
Time: 9:00 am  - 2:45pm (Sharp)Grades: K - 5 
Activities Include 
- Active Games and Outdoor Sports – learning skills, drills and games 
- Sports and Recreation 
More information in the brochure below.  
 
Traffic Safety Reminders on Shaughnessy 
As our student population continues to grow, so does the traffic along Shaughnessy, our one and only 
access route to the school. Lately, we have occasionally seen students crossing unsafely, darting out 
between parked cars, etc.  
 
In addition to reminding everyone to please adhere to the 30km per hour speed limit,  and parking only 
where it is legal to do so, it is also important that we are teaching our children to make sure they are 
crossing only at the designated crosswalks and only when safe to do so. We very much want to make sure 
all of our students and families make it to and from school safely.  
 
Jump Rope 4 Heart 
This week in gym classes our students will be skipping to keep our hearts strong. CRE 
has signed up this year to participate in Jump Rope for Heart. If your family is able to 
make a small donation please donate online: 

 
https://jumpropeforheart.crowdchange.ca/88835 

 
If your family has a greater interest in fundraising, perhaps for personal reasons if heart 
disease or stroke have affected your family, I suggest registering your child as a 
member of our fundraiser. There are gift cards from Amazon, Walmart or Indigo your 
child can earn for fundraising a minimum of $75. Please see the attached documents for 
info on how to register.  
 
Thank you so much for supporting the Heart and Stroke Foundation!  
With love, Mrs. Rozalia Veer 
 
Winter Weather Reminders 
We finally got a little blast of winter. While kids are enjoying the blanket of snow, it’s important to note that 
in the event of future snowmageddon events, the school district will make announcements about potential 
school closures on the front page of the school district website, generally by 6:30 am. If there is a school 
closure, I will send out a confirmation email as soon as possible.  
 
Even if schools are open, it is families’ decision to make the trek to school, as road conditions may differ 
depending on your location. Please ensure you let the school know if you are choosing to stay home. 
 
Hot lunch pickups 
A little reminder that on hot lunch days, we will keep hot lunches in the office for students who are absent 
until the end of the day, in the event you are planning to pick up the lunch. As we are not able to safely store 
food, unclaimed lunches will be disposed of at the end of the school day. 
 

 

https://jumpropeforheart.crowdchange.ca/88835
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/Pages/default.aspx#/=


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
  



 

 
 

  



 

 


